Spain, Dona

From:

Aldo Busot <aldo.busot@gmail.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, May 07, 2014 10:33 AM

To:

Spain, Dona

Subject:

Coral Gables Country Club Case File COA (SP) 2014-002

Follow Up Flag:

Flag for follow up

Flag Status:

Flagged

Dear Ms. Spain,

Please inform the members of the Historic Preservation Board that we are against the approval of the application to pave parts of the green space. This matter of outdoor dining has been addressed and rejected in the past by various Boards including the City Commission.

By encouraging increased outside activity the Club is by default increasing the traffic and parking on both the Granada Golf Course and the North Greenway Drive swale. We already have such disruption several times a week with the Club's current activities.

We wish the applicant well in their venture but not at the expense of further disruption to our Historical Residential neighborhood by increasing parking and sidewalk traffic on our street. The 8:00 pm closing of the Cafe and the no alcohol served or consumed outside has been settled in the past and we do not agree that this should be changed.

Please reject the application.

Aldo & Ramona Busot

Aldo C. Busot 819 North Greenway Drive Coral Gables, FL 33134 305-323-0263

in God We Trust

Sent from my iPad